
 

 
 

“…meeting community needs…enhancing quality of life.” 

 

 

TO:  Safety and Licensing Committee  

 

FROM: Lt. Adam Nagel 

 

DATE: 06/30/22 

 

RE: Denial of Torrey Cronce 

 
 

 

Committee Members:  

 

As designee for the police department, I am requesting that the Safety and Licensing Committee 

recommend to the Common Council to deny Torrey Cronce application for a Taxicab/Limousine 

Driver’s license.  In addition to his most recent criminal charges being substantially related to the 

ability to responsibly collect money or handle customer transactions, Torrey has not returned 

calls to complete his background investigation. 

 

Torrey Cronce was convicted of Refuse to Take Test for Intoxication After Arrest on 05/02/22 

Outagamie case number 2022TR003624. This case is related to an OWI for Torrey Cronce from 

04/15/22. This OWI is still pending in court system. This conviction shows a lack of judgement 

and concerns for operating a motor vehicle while intoxicated. 

 

He was convicted for misdemeanor Resisting or Obstructing an Officer on 01/19/22 Outagamie 

County case number 2021CM000889. During this incident Torrey started a bonfire in a city park. 

Officers contacted Torrey, and he provided officers with a fake name. Torrey was also highly 

intoxicated. He submitted to a PBT of 0.16. This demonstrates a lack of judgement that is 

necessary when dealing with customers. 

 

He was found guilty of Felony Robbery with Threat of Force on 12/09/2019 Manitowoc County 

case number 2019CF000225. Torrey put in his application that it was something to do with a 

debt collection. I attempted approximately six phone calls with Torrey to discuss this incident 

further. I have not heard anything from Torrey. This conviction concerns the APD that Torrey 

would potentially pose a threat to customers. 

 

Transporting customers to different locations in the city of Appleton requires the ability to drive 

appropriately and handle customers money/financial information responsibly. Torrey’s history 

causes me concern that he would not be able to do that. Torrey has also been given the 

opportunity to contact me about his application. I am not able to complete my investigation 

without Torrey’s cooperation. The Appleton Police Department feels Torrey Cronce has not 

demonstrated the necessary maturity and decision-making capacity to be allowed a 



Taxicab/Limousine Driver’s license in the City of Appleton.  

 

 

Respectfully:  

 

 

Lt. Adam Nagel #9191 

Appleton Police Department    


